
   

Appendix A Agency Correspondence 



City of New York
Parks & Recreation

The Arsenal
Central Park
New York, New York 10065

Adrian Benepe
Commissioner

To: Olga Abinader

Re:

From: Colleen Al d"rron(.Q

Date: March 30,2012

The Helena - West 57th Street aka West 57th Street Rezoning
CEQR# i2DCP020M

The Parks Department has reviewed the draft open space chapter for a Supplemental EIS dated
December 22,2011. The proposed project subject of the supplemental EIS involves various
changes to a development scenario subject ofa 2001 Restrictive Declaration and land use approvals
for the btock bounded between Eleventh and Twelfth Avenues and 57th and 58rh Streets. Instead of
additional commercial and light manufacturing uses for the remaining undeveloped areas of the
block, the proposed project involves primarily an expansion of residentia.l development beyond what
was previously approved.

The 2001 environmental review concluded that with the proposed office development scenario the
passive open space availability for the %-mile study area would decrease, although the amount of
open space would remain above the City's recommended levels and no significant impact was
disclosed. For the mixed use development scenario combining residential, office and retail
development, no significant adverse impact was disclosed as the reduction in open space availability
for active recreation was a very minimal decease (a 3.7% decrease based on .27 acres of active open
space per 1000 residents for the Future No Build Scenario vs. .26 acres of active open space per
1000 residents). As the decrease in the active open space ratio under the cunent proposal is similar
to what was previously disclosed (a 2.4oh decrease based on .4i acres of active open space per 1000
residents without the project vs. .40 acres ofactive open space per 1000 residents with the project)
we concur that the project will not result in any significant adverse impacts on open space resources
in the srudy area.

The .l-acre resource listed in Table 5-2 as "Lincoln Plaza Towers: zl4 West 62nd Street" should be
deleted as the only feature listed is lighting.

Please contact me at 212-360-3441 ifyou have any questions.



 

 
ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW 

 
 
Project number: DEPARTMENT OF CITY PLANNING / 12DCP020M 
Project:               
Address:             623 WEST 57 STREET,  BBL: 1011050014 
Date Received:   2/29/2012 
 
 
 
 [X] No architectural significance 
 
 [X] No archaeological significance 
 
 [ ] Designated New York City Landmark or Within Designated Historic District 
 
 [ ] Listed on National Register of Historic Places 
 
 [x ] In study area. Appears to be eligible for National Register Listing and New York 
City   Landmark Designation 
 
 [ ] May be archaeologically significant; requesting additional materials 
 
Comments:  
 
The LPC is in receipt of Chapter 7, “Historic and Cultural Resources” of the draft 
supplemental EIS of 12/22/11.  The text is acceptable. 
 
 

     3/12/2012 
 
SIGNATURE       DATE 
Gina Santucci, Environmental Review Coordinator 
 
File Name: 27920_FSO_GS_03122012.doc 
 
 
 






